
 

   The Humber Valley Flyer   Page 1 of 2 

                  Visit us at www.hvrcf.org         March, 2013 
 

Humber Valley Meeting Announcement 
Wed Mar 6th 2013 @ 7:30pm 

Northwood Community Center 
Room #10 - Basement Level 

Please note that the winter meetings are now scheduled on the 
first Wednesday of each month from November to April. Come 
out to meet other members, participate in club discussions, 
make suggestions for next year, and enjoy a winter program of 
speakers, movies, special events and more. Feel free to bring 
a friend.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s how to the get there: Take Sheppard Ave East of 
Jane or West of Keele to Arleta Ave. Turn north on Arleta to 
Clubhouse Court. Turn right to #15 Clubhouse Court. The 
Northwood Center is straight ahead on the left. Note that 
Clubhouse Court does not meet Sheppard Ave. You have to 
get to it from Arleta Ave. 

Come Hungry to the March 6th Meeting 
Program director, Jon 
Holmes decided he 
was getting tired of 
pizza at the winter 
meetings and is 
mixing it up with other 
tasty treats. Will it be 
Pizza? Will it be KFC? 
Maybe Chinese food? 
Who knows? The only 

way to find out is to come to the meeting and taste for yourself. 
No time to stop in for dinner before the club meeting? No 
problem! Just come to the meeting hungry. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Sat Mar 2
nd

  
Indoor flying North Albion Collegiate 
12:30 to 2:30 PM 

Sat Mar 2
nd

  Aurora Swap Meet – 9:00 AM 

Wed Mar 6
th

  
 Club Meeting: 7:30pm at Northwood 

 Show and Tell Night 

Wed Apr 3
rd

   Club Meeting: 7:30pm at Northwood 

 

AGM Meeting Report 
Thanks to all members who 
attended the AGM on Feb 6

th
. 

Everything went according to 
plan and our 2013 executive 
was re-elected with the addition of Danny Karaiskakis as 
Secretary. If you missed the meeting, here is what happened. 

Executive Elections 
All nominated positions we acclaimed uncontested. The 2013 
executive is:  

 President: .....................  Paul McMillan 

 Vice President:  ............  Tom Gottlieb 

 Treasurer: .....................  Bruce Gillespie 

 Secretary ......................  Danny Karaiskakis 

 Field Officer: .................  Ernie Dawson 

 Program Director: .........  Jon Holmes 
 
The executive reappoints Tony Phan as Chief Instructor and 
Safety Officer. Tony is dedicated to the well-being and safety 
of the club and has done a great job. Thanks again Tony.  

North Albion Collegiate Indoor Flying 
We still have a few remaining dates for Indoor Flying at North 
Albion Collegiate. All indoor times are 12:30 pm to 2:30 pm. 
Hope you can make it! Remaining dates we have booked are: 

 Saturdays: March 2
nd

, 16
th
, and 30

th
   

 
Note:  North Albion Collegiate Institute is located just 
south of the field at 2580 Kipling Avenue on the west side.  

Aurora Swap Meet – Saturday March 2nd  

 
There is still time to make to the last swap meet of the season. 
The Aurora Model Aircraft Club is having its annual swap meet 
and expo on Saturday March 2

nd
. This year it will be at:  

Newmarket Community Center Doors Open at 9:00AM 
200 Doug Duncan Drive  Event Ends at 2:00PM 
Newmarket  ON L3Y 3Z2   Admission $5.00 
  

http://www.auroramodelaircraft.com/html/Swap.html 
 

Grass Cutting Volunteers Still Needed 
We also need a few additional 
volunteers to help cut the 
grass and have a blast riding 
our cool mower! We will teach 
you everything you need to 
know and it only involves one 
or two days a month. If you 
can help, contact Field 
Officer, Ernie Dawson.  
 

More Show and Tell at the March Meeting! 
Show and Tell is back for the March 6

th
 meeting. Bring in your 

winter project, innovative experiment, or whatever turns you on 
(of the flying variety). We would love to see it! 
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Locking the Gate – Please Get it Right! 
Our Field Officer Ernie Dawson wants to remind everyone 
about the importance of locking the gate and to note the proper 
locking connection. There have been many times last year 
when the gate was either left open on not interlocked correctly 
with the City lock. Please see in the photo how the locks need 
to be interconnected.  
 
The last member 
who leaves the field 
must lock the gate. 
There are two locks 
secured to the 
chain. The 
combination lock is 
ours and the key 
lock is the City’s. 
When you lock the 
gate, you must 
connect the two locks together as shown in the picture so that 
opening either lock will open the chain.  
 
Please also follow these other tips.  

1. When you lock the gate, spin the numbers to hide the 
combination. They do not spin on their own.  

2. When you open the gate, close and lock our lock to the 
fence to prevent anyone from 
stealing the open lock while the 
gate is open.  

3. If you are the 2
nd

 or 3
rd

 last 
member to leave the field, 
please remind the remaining 
flyers, that it is their job to lock 
the gate when they leave.  

4. Finally as stated above, 
intersect the City lock with 
ours and spin the numbers 
when you lock the gate.! 

See the member’s section of our web site for the combination 
or ask an executive. Thanks all for your co-operation.                                         
… Ernie 

Feb 6th Meeting Program – Mike Thomas 
Electric Powered Gliders 

Mike Thomas provided a great seminar on Electric Powered 
Gliders. Mike is a prolific builder and longtime innovator in the 
hobby. Mike has been a past speaker on many occasions and 
never disappoints. Thanks Mike! 
 

 

She’s a beauty Mike! 

Feb Fun Fly Report – Sunday Feb 24th  
Wasn’t the best day weather-wise but a few brave souls 
showed up and braved the cold and the snow – it is February 
after all but as they as they say a bad day at the field is better 
than a good day at the office. Here are a few pics showing the 
cloudy cold conditions.  

 

Baby it’s cold outside! 

 
Ernie and Tony try to stay warm. 

Your 2013 Executive 
President, Paul McMillan ..........................  (905) 851-7387 
Past President, Pat Knight ........................  (416) 225-2687 
Vice President & Editor, Tom Gottlieb .......  (416) 781-3189 
Treasurer, Bruce Gillespie ........................  (416) 741-4385 
Danny Karaiskakis....................................  (416) 356-1295 
Program Director, Jon Holmes ..................  (416) 614-0052 
Field Officer, Ernie Dawson ......................  (416) 247-7750 
Chief Instructor/Safety Officer, Tony Phan .  (416) 436-8088 

Other Appointed Positions: 
Web Master, Barry Collingwood  ...............  (416) 925-6588 
Librarian, Roy Gee  ..................................  (416) 749-8793 


